Level 5, 192 Ann Street Brisbane QLD 4000 Australia



24 February 2015

Dr Malcolm Roberts Chairman Queensland Competition Authority Level 27, 145 Ann Street BRISBANE QLD 4001

Dear Malcolm

Update to previous submission: Aurizon Network Pty Ltd – Management of Ballast Fouling in the Central Queensland Coal Network

On 11 March 2014, Aurizon Network submitted a redacted version of the 'Aurizon Network Pty Ltd – Management of Ballast Fouling in the Central Queensland Coal Network' submission (**Submission**) for the Queensland Competition Authority (**QCA**) to publish as part of its consideration of the 2014 Draft Access Undertaking. The Submission was redacted as Aurizon Network had claimed confidentiality over some of the information contained in the Submission in accordance with s239 of the *Queensland Competition Authority Act*, 1997 (Qld).

Aurizon Network confirms that the information that was redacted in the Submission has now been superseded by the information contained in Aurizon Network's response to the QCA Draft Decision on Maximum Allowable Revenue (**MAR Response**) submitted to the QCA on the 19 December 2014. The table below outlines the location of the previously redacted information in the Submission and where the information in relation to the same subject matter (current to 19 December 2014) can be found in the MAR Response:

Submission – Location of Redacted Information	MAR Response – Location of Updated Information
Figure 6 – Normalised PVC, Pg. 25	Appendix 6.1, Pg. 144
Figure 11 – Estimated ballast cleaning costs, Pg. 30	Table 6.11, Pg. 136
Figure 15 – Estimated Machine Charges, Pg. 34	Not relevant due to not procuring 50 MFS Wagons. Reasons provided Pg. 128
RM900 Efficiency Factor – Incorrect assumptions. Pg. 37	6.4.3 Aurizon Network 2014DAU Strategic Scope, Pg 130

Consequently, Aurizon Network confirms that it is withdrawing the confidentiality claim made by it in relation to the Submission and an un-redacted copy of the Submission is attached for publication by the QCA on its website.

If you have any questions in relation to this letter, please contact Jon Windle on (07) 3019 8460.

Yours sincerely

Lana Stockman Vice President - Regulation